September 8, 2002

Please Quote : 1020


Contact Person: R Bailey

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations

  And Financial Services

Room SG 64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Sir/Madam

Re
Banking Inquiry

Council would like to make the following submission to the Inquiry. 

There was once within the Lachlan Shire some 11 bank branches employing some 60-65 people. Today there are 5 banking presences, either a fully operating branch (1 remaining), part time operating branches (3) to an in-store presence (2) with only a handful of staff remaining. Much of this decline has occurred since the withdrawal by the State and Federal Governments and the deregulation of the industry. Customers wishing services that were once readily available now have to wait up to many weeks to receive these as they await visits from bank officers located in regional centres. These officers are now often so remote from the service area that they have no conception of the issues faced by the people that they service.

Banks now also engage in many tactics to discourage customers from entering into a branch for the face to face service. These tactics include reducing customer service staff levels ensuring lengthy waiting times, to almost outright rudeness, to barraging the customer with ‘cross selling’ of services, to exorbitant charging of fees.

As the banks continue to decrease the level of services within areas such as these they still hold the gun to the head of the community by threatening to withdraw services completely if there is community competition. This is occurring while the banks reap many millions of dollars in profits from the local area.

Country banking, like insurance services and pricing, have been progressively eroded and have become more expensive. State and Federal Governments have abdicated from this field and let the profit margin escalate beyond reason. Government needs to step in to;

· Create Community Service Obligations;

· Create minimum standards and levels of service as obligations on these enterprises to ensure that they operate in rural and remote areas and at reasonable levels;

· Investigate and encourage the further development of community based banking; and

· Improve the technology available in rural and remote areas.

As a result of deregulation the newer banks entering the market have cherry picked the most profitable services. This has in turn forced those existing banks to increase their profitability and earnings ratios and in turn pull out of those branches that have not been as profitable, though still profitable. 

While banking is business they also provide many social necessities to communities. This was once recognised as the role of the Commonwealth Bank however since privatisation the role of that bank has changed. A Community Service Obligation (CSO) should be placed upon banks to ensure that they do provide services to a wide range of customers not just to the highly profitable sections of the community. In addition to this minimum levels of community service should be maintained to ensure that the CSO’s are not abused.

Unless there is strong regulation by the Government in relation to banking then communities taking control of their own destiny appears to be the only real alternative. The Government has invested into areas such as Rural Transaction Centres, Community Technology Centres and so on. Investment and investigation now needs to be made into the community banking concept to encourage local communities to develop their own services.

Finally rural and remote areas need further upgrading of technology facilities. Banks now rely strongly on computerised banking and facilities in rural and remote areas are below a satisfactory standard. 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission in relation to this issue.

Yours sincerely

R W Bailey

General Manager

